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Comments: Here are videos of the Forest Service meeting in Yellow Pine discussing the

 

closing of Stibnite Road and the new Midas Project at Stibnite.

 

Considering that it was Monday and many people couldn't attend due to work

 

schedules, attendance was still surprisingly high.

 

All in all the majority of the town of Yellow Pine supports the Midas Gold

 

Project, with the exception of the closure of Stibnite Mine Road.

 

Many people in town feel that Sugar Creek Road should be opened to public

 

travel to mitigate the expected 20 plus year closing of Stibnite Mine Road.

 

The Burnt Log Road alternative proposed eliminates snowmobile opportunities

 

to Thunder Mountain in the winter, and makes the trip from Yellow Pine

 

impossible in the summer without carrying extra fuel, due to the added

 

mileage. This will severely and negatively impact already struggling

 

businesses in Yellow Pine.

 

Most of the people in the town of Yellow Pine are opposed to the closure of

 

Stibnite Mine Road.

 

Another viable option people in Yellow Pine say they would be in favor of is

 

a series of temporary roads across Stibnite Mine as old roads get continually

 

phased out.

 

The videos of the public discussion are in eight parts below, due to time

 

constraints and for ease of use.

 

Enjoy.

 

Part 1 https://youtu.be/OikV3ElEKgs

 

Part 2 Stibnite Road Closure Proposal(2)

 



Part 3 Stibnite Road Closure Proposal(3)

 

Part 4 Stibnite Road Closure Proposal(4)

 

Part5 Stibnite Road Closure Proposal(5)

 

Part 6 Stibnite Road Closure Proposal(6)

 

Part 7 Stibnite Road Closure Proposal(7)

 

Part 8 Stibnite Road Closure Proposal(8)

 

The 45-day scoping period will run from June 5 to July 20, during which time

 

the USFS will encourage and collect feedback from the public. Meetings for

 

the public to learn more about the project will be held in late June in

 

Cascade, McCall and Boise, Idaho. Officials at the USFS launched a website to

 

collect public comments at http://www.fs.usda.gov/goto/payette/StibniteGold

 

Comments may also be mailed to Payette National Forest, ATTN: Forest Supervisor Keith

 

Lannom - Stibnite Gold EIS, 500 N. Mission St. Bldg 2, McCall, ID 83638, or sent via email

 

with a subject line reading "Stibnite Gold EIS Scoping Comment" to comments-intermtnpayette@

 

fs.fed.us , or faxed to 1-208-634-0744.


